To: Senate President Bill Ferguson, Speaker Adrienne Jones, Senator William
Smith, Chairman - Judicial Proceedings, Senator Paul Pinsky, Chairman - Edu-
cation, Health, Environmental Affairs, and Delegate Kumar Barve, Chairman -
Environment and Transportation

We, the people of Maryland, call upon the Maryland General Assembly, commencing January 12, 2022, to
pass the Maryland Environmental Human Rights Amendment and thus add this amendment to the ballot
at the next general election on November 8, 2022.

This amendment to the Declaration of Rights section of the Maryland Constitution would guarantee that
every person, as a matter of basic human dignity, has a fundamental and inalienable right to a healthful,
stable environment. It would codify that the State is trustee of Maryland’s natural resources, including its
air, lands, waters, wildlife, and ecosystems, for the benefit and enjoyment of both present and future
generations.

“Each person’s fundamental and inalienable right to a healthful environment” was established in the Mar-
yland Environmental Policy Act that the Maryland General Assembly passed in 1973.

We, the people of Maryland, believe this right needs to be protected in our state constitution for the fol-
lowing reasons.

It is a moral imperative to protect the basic human dignity of having a healthful environment

The health of the people of Maryland is negatively impacted by environmental pollution and degradation.
The health disparities are more egregious in communities of color and low-income neighborhoods where
environmental pollution and degradation is concentrated.

An Environmental Human Rights amendment would empower all Marylanders, local governments, and
the state to protect and defend this fundamental right.

A constitutional right would be the foundation for improved laws and regulations, and act as a true
guardrail to prevent the most egregious forms of harmful actions now and for future generations, provid-
ing environmental justice in our state.

A constitutional right, as opposed to a regular law, would ensure that environmental protection is consid-
ered among the highest obligations of the government, pursued as “a matter of the highest public priori-
ty,” (per MEPA) and not merely “good public policy”.

We, the undersigned people of Maryland, ask the leadership of the Maryland General Assembly to bring
this amendment to a vote on the floor in both chambers and support passing the Environmental Human
Rights Amendment during the 2022 legislative session. Give the people of Maryland the right to decide
whether the right to a healthful environment is a constitutional priority.



